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By Fiscal Year, Millions of Dollars 2020  2020-2025  2020-2030  

Direct Spending (Outlays)  0  0  0  

Revenues  0  0  0  
Increase or Decrease (-) 
in the Deficit 
 

 0  0  0  

Spending Subject to 
Appropriation (Outlays)  *  1  not estimated  

Statutory pay-as-you-go 
procedures apply? No Mandate Effects 

Increases on-budget deficits in any 
of the four consecutive 10-year 
periods beginning in 2031? 

No 
Contains intergovernmental mandate? No 

Contains private-sector mandate? No 

* = between zero and $500,000. 
 

H.R. 630 would require the Department of State and the Department of Homeland Security 
(DHS) to share with certain foreign countries, the systems those departments use to screen 
people who want to travel to the United States. Those countries would be able to use the 
systems to detect, monitor, or prevent travel by terrorists and foreign fighters. The bill also 
would require DHS to prioritize the transfer of its excess equipment and supplies to countries 
from which such individuals are likely to travel to the United States. Lastly, the bill would 
require the Department of State to periodically submit to the Congress a plan to increase the 
capacity of foreign countries to monitor such travel. In total, CBO estimates that 
implementing H.R. 630 would cost $1 million over the 2020-2025 period; such spending 
would be subject to the availability of appropriated funds. 

Under current law, DHS and the Department of State share their screening systems with 
foreign governments, and they continue to expand the distribution of those systems. The 
departments’ assistance includes training and maintenance on those systems. On the basis of 
information provided by DHS and the Department of State, CBO expects that only a few 
additional countries would receive that assistance as a result of implementing H.R. 630. CBO 
estimates that the departments would spend about $1 million over the 2020-2025 period to 
cover the costs of staff time, shipping equipment, and providing training to foreign partners. 
While the legislation would authorize DHS to accept reimbursement for those costs, CBO 
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expects that the agency would not do so in most cases and estimates that the amount of any 
reimbursements would be insignificant.  

Requiring DHS to alter its priorities for distributing its excess equipment would change 
which countries would receive that equipment, but not how much equipment would be 
distributed. Thus, implementing that requirement would not affect the agency’s costs, CBO 
estimates. 

Finally, using information about the cost to prepare similar plans and reports, CBO estimates 
that satisfying the bill’s reporting requirement would cost less than $500,000 over the 
2020-2025 period. 

The CBO staff contacts for this estimate are Sunita D’Monte (for the Department of State) 
and Jon Sperl (for the Department of Homeland Security). The estimate was reviewed by 
Leo Lex, Deputy Director of Budget Analysis. 

 


